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Meeting South Dublin County Council

12th June, 2006

QUESTION NO. 16
QUESTION;
Councillor J. Lahart
“To ask the Manager to outline for Members in what way the flexibility clause in the Social Housing provision has been utilised and whether or not any developer has escaped the requirement to provide social housing in some shape or form, whether by land exchange or by the paying of monies to the Local Authority, and can the Manager confirm that there is no case where monies have been paid to the Local Authority in exchange for the housing provision?

REPLY:

Part V of the Planning and Development Act 2000 which deals with housing supply, was commenced on 1/11/2000.  The Planning and Development Act 2002 came into force on 24/12/2002.  The primary purpose of the 2002 Act was to amend Part V of the Planning and Development Act 2000 and give increased flexibility in Part V agreements.  The applicant for permission may now reach agreement to reserve land or provide houses or sites at another location which will be used for the provision of social and affordable housing or make a financial contribution in lieu of provision of units.

The Council’s Housing Strategy, which was prepared in accordance with Part V of the Planning & Development Act 2000, was adopted by the Council at its meeting held on 11th June, 2001.  This Strategy was reviewed and now forms an integral part of the County Development Plan 2004 – 2010, which was adopted by the Council on 10th November, 2004.

The strategy requires 15% of all residential developments to be reserved for Social/Affordable housing purposes.

In developing a local policy in keeping with Part V of the Planning and Development Act 2000 (as amended) the Housing Strategy set out that different “preferred options” can be developed, e.g. depending on type of planning application submitted, size of proposed development, need for Social/Affordable housing in the particular area, requirement for specific needs housing etc and that Planning Authorities should be as flexible as possible with a view to negotiating the best deal from their point of view and which is in line with their Housing Strategy.  The option of land transfer has not been utilised to date by this Council. 
A financial contribution has been accepted in the case of one development. This agreement was made in 2003 given the significant and exceptional circumstances involved in the case.

Draft guidelines and guidelines issued by the Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government in April and August 2003 respectively, advise that priority has to be given in negotiations to the provision of housing units, rather than the payment of money.  It is this Council’s preferred option to acquire units on site and it operates a policy of only considering the acceptance of cash contributions in lieu of provision of units in exceptional circumstances.

